
Saginaw Chippewa houSing 

  SpRing 2021 newSletteR 

 

Nimkee Clinic Vaccination Information 

Housing is committed to you and your families.  
Office & Maintenance staff available every Monday - Friday from 8 am - 5pm. 

Please call for an appointment (989) 775– 4595 

 

 

 If you are over 18 and a Nimkee Clinic client; Please call Samantha Chippeway at 
(989) 775-4595 to see if a vaccination is ready and available for you.  

 

If you have been vaccinated - Can you please let the Housing Program know for our safety and 
protection. Please call 775-4595 and say “ COVID-Vaccinated - For you, for me, for all” 

 

Spring Cleaning - Please have your yard ready for “First Cut” 

 

The Housing Maintenance is planning to do “First Cut” in the end of April 
when the grass grows back. We ask that everyone please clean up your 
yard of all debris including broken glass, cans, newspapers, plastic, rusted 
tin, old appliances, caps, bags, or old furniture. The Housing program 
offers “First Cut” as a free service for all Housing tenants.  However; if 
your yard is full of too much debris, we will not cut your lawn and you will 
be given a strike letter. After “First Cut” - All tenants will be responsible 
for your lawn duties including debris removal, cutting, raking, 
fence/property line, and weed control .You can rent a lawn mower for $10.00 at (989) 775-4595 - we 
offer lawnmower delivery and pick-up. For more information about “First Cut” or lawn policies - Please 
call James Neff at (989) 775-4586 or Kathy Lett at (989) 775-4532.  



 2020 - 2021 Parking Permits 

FINAL WARNING 
 

The 2021 Parking Permits are now available. As 
of January 1st, 2021, the old parking decals  
(2019) will no longer be accepted. Please 
remove old permits and replace with your new 
decals. If you need a new decal, please call 
Andrew at (989) 775-4595. If you are going to 
have visitors, please let Housing know, so we 
can get you visitor parking permits.  

We will be ticketing and towing if needed.  

With the spring weather coming right around the corner; we are reminding 
you about some important points from the pet policy. 

 All pets must  have a pet licenses  

   Either from the Saginaw Chippewa Tribe or the county clerk’s office. 

 All pets must be current on their vaccinations. 

 Dogs such as Pit Bulls and Rottweiler are not allowed  

 Pursuant to Section 7.031 of Tribal Code Title VII. 

 No pet should be left unattended, 

 Only one pet per household 

 Any waste generated by a pet must be disposed of promptly. 

 

Pet Policy Reminders - Please clean up after your animals. 

 

FREE EASTER SURPRISE FOR CHILDREN 
 

If you have a little one 12 and under.  
Please call (989) 775-4595 by noon April  
1st for an awesome Easter Surprise gift. 

happY eaSteR  

FRoM the houSing  

DepaRtMent 

 

Can wet wipes or baby wipes be 
flushed down the toilet? 

 

The Pavilion and Concession stand will be available for 
reservations starting April 12th for weddings, graduations 
family re-unions, and birthdays. Reservations require $100 
deposit and 48 hour notice. For more info please call 
Andrew at (989) 775-4595. 

 

Due to COVID - Starting April 12th - Broadway Park 
bathrooms will be  open Mon-Fri - 8am until 5 pm. The 
bathrooms will not be open on the weekends unless there is 
planned reservation.  Please - Be Safe in the park.  

 

Concession Stand and  
Broadway Park Reservations 

                                               

Contrary to what you may have heard, wet wipes, baby 
wipes, makeup removal wipes, and similar items 
are not flushable. Since wipes do not break down like 
toilet paper, flushing them can cause major clogs and 
blockages. Other items not to flush down the toilet 
include sanitary napkins, paper towels, facial tissues, 
feminine products, “flushable” wet wipes, broken toys, 
and disinfecting wipes.  Tenants will be charged for 
removal of these items from your toilet or pipes.                

If you are unsure remember  “Don’t Flush It”. 



Nimkee Clinic Vaccination 
Samantha Chippeway (989) 775-4959 

 

Have you been effected by COVID? 
 

Housing can Adjust your Rent based on your Income.  
Kathy Lett - (989) 775-4532 

 

Section 6 - Change in TENANT(S) Income. The TENANT(S) agree(s) to submit to HOUSING, upon any change in 
income or change in household members, a signed statement in such form as HOUSING may provide, setting forth 
any and all facts as to the income of the TENANT(S) and His or Her family, if any, and information as to the number 
and ages of members of His or Her family or household. Household members shall include family members or any 

other persons living or residing at the above-described premises.   

Studies show that COVID-19 vaccines are effective at 
keeping you from getting COVID-19. Getting a COVID-19 
vaccine will also help keep you from getting seriously ill 
even if you do get COVID-19. 

COVID-19 vaccines teach our immune systems how to 
recognize and fight the virus that causes COVID-19. It 
typically takes two weeks after vaccination for the body 
to build protection (immunity) against the virus that 
causes COVID-19. That means it is possible a person 
could still get COVID-19 before or just after vaccination 
and then get sick because the vaccine did not have 
enough time to provide protection.  People are 
considered fully protected two weeks after their second 
dose of the Pfizer-BioNTech or Moderna COVID-19 
vaccine, or two weeks after the single-dose Johnson & 
Johnson’s Janssen COVID-19 vaccine. 

You should keep using all the tools available to protect 
yourself and others until you are fully vaccinated. After 
you are fully vaccinated, you may be able to start doing 
some things you had stopped doing because of the 
pandemic. Learn more about what you can do when you 
have been fully vaccinated. Please call Samantha 
Chippewa for more information (989) 775-4959. 

 

Broadway Park Rules 

PLAY SAFE & KEEP IT CLEAN 
 

Park only in designated areas 

Speed limit is 10MPH 

Adult supervision is recommended on the 
playground 

Use Playground  at your own risk 

Metal gets hot 

No littering: Use trash containers 

No glass containers 

No motorized vehicles 

No fires 

No horseplay or fighting 

No drugs or alcohol allowed 

No firearms/weapons 

No fireworks 

No pets allowed 

ANYONE DAMAGING PROPERTY OR VIOLATING THESE 
PARK RULES WILL BE PROSECUTED SAGINAW CHIPPEWA 
INDIAN TRIBE IS NOT LIABLE FOR ANY INJURIES REPORT 
VIOLATION OF PARK RULES TO TRIBAL DISPATCH 775-
4700 EMERGENCIES: DIAL 911 



Mt Pleasant Maintenance: 989-775-4595 
 

 Mt Pleasant: Emergency: 989-621-2669 
 

Standish Maintenance: 989-621-5440 

Maintenance Problems COVID - Testing Sites 

Mount Pleasant - Michigan  

McLaren Central Michigan Hospital    989-772-6776 

McLaren Central Ready Care   989-773-1166 

Rite-Aid - 117 N Mission   989-772-7667 

Walmart Mobile Testing   866-448-7719 

Isabella Citizens for Health   989-953-5320 

Standish - Michigan 

Ascension      989-846-3410 

Sterling Health Center   989-654-2491 

Central Michigan Health Department 

 

Arenac Branch Office 
 

 
4489 W. M-61, suite 3 
Standish, MI   48658 
PO Box - 734 
Phone: (989) 846-0431 
FAX: (989) 846– 0431 
 

Isabella Branch Office 
 

 
2012 E. Preston St. 
Mount Pleasant, MI   48858 
Phone: (989) 773-5921 
FAX: (989) 773-4319 

7500 Soaring Eagle Blvd 
Mount Pleasant MI, 48858 

989-775-4000  

www.sagchip.org 

Vaccine are being held at Nimkee Clinic Tuesday-Friday. If you are a 
SCIT member or registered Nimkee patient 18 years or older 
please call 989-775-4695. If you’re an employee of any of the 
SCIT entities please reach out to your department 

supervisor and tell them you would like the vaccine. 


